

www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Definition of Terminology

Transcript – A transcript is a document issued by the institution attended that lists the courses completed, credits/hours (if applicable) and grade for each. This document must be signed by the appropriate university officials.

Diploma – Diploma is a general name for an institution-issued document awarding the final degree/qualification. It should have the date of award and be signed by appropriate university officials.

Official documents – Official documents are those sent directly to our office from the educational institution. Official documents can come in three ways.

- A. via post to our office from the institution attended
- B. digitally from the institution through a third-party secure provider
- C. electronically via email by the issuing institution directly

Original documents – Original documents are those issued to the holder by the awarding institution and sent to our office by the client. Original documents will be returned to the client, unless the documents are determined to be tampered with, fraudulent, or inauthentic. Mailing fees will apply.

Electronic documents – Electronic documents are those sent by the client to Academic Evaluation Services, Inc. via electronic means such as email or upload to our application system. Please be aware that we may require official paper documents from some countries and in some situations. If we do not require official documents, scanned documents are accepted if they meet certain criteria. Acceptable scans must be scanned from original documents (not copies), be high resolution (we need to be able to see the paper color), clear and legible, in color, and include both front and back of each document. If there are imprinted seals, they should be clearly visible. If a scan does not show the security features, a photograph of the document may be acceptable.

Translation – Translation is the process of translating words or text from one language into another. This is separate and distinct from the process of evaluating academic documents from one country in comparison to the United States educational system. Any document not issued in English will need a translation. Please review our website for our translation requirements.

Verification – Verification is when our office contacts the institution directly to verify the authenticity of documents submitted by the client. A separate verification fee is required for each institution.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Contents

AFGHANISTAN – ORIGINALS required	
ALBANIA	8
ALGERIA	<u>C</u>
ANGUILLA	10
ARGENTINA	11
ARMENIA	12
AUSTRIA	13
AZERBAIJAN	14
AUSTRALIA	15
BAHAMAS	16
BANGLADESH – ORIGINALS required	17
BARBADOS	18
BELARUS	19
BELGIUM	20
BELIZE	21
BENIN	22
BOLIVIA	23
BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA	24
BRAZIL	25
BULGARIA	26
BURUNDI	27
CAMBODIA	28
CAMEROON	29
CANADA, all provinces except Québec	31
CANADA, Québec only	32
CHILE	33
CHINA	32
COLOMBIA	35



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CONGO (KINSHASA), DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE	36
COSTA RICA	37
CÔTE D'IVOIRE	38
CUBA	39
CUBA, CJI Contacts	40
CZECH REPUBLIC (CZECHIA)	41
DENMARK	42
DOMINICA	43
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC	44
ECUADOR	45
EGYPT – ORIGINALS required	46
EL SALVADOR	47
ETHIOPIA	48
FUI	49
FINLAND	50
FRANCE	51
GAMBIA	52
GEORGIA	53
GERMANY	54
GHANA	55
GREECE	56
GRENADA	57
GUATEMALA	58
GUINEA	59
GUYANA	60
HAITI	61
HONDURAS	62
HONG KONG	63
HUNGARY	64
INDIA – ORIGINALS required	65
INDONESIA66	



www.aes-edu.org

info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

IRAN	67
IRAQ – ORIGINALS required	68
IRELAND	69
ISRAEL	70
ITALY	71
JAMAICA	72
JAPAN	73
JORDAN	74
KAZAKHSTAN	75
KENYA	76
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (SOUTH KOREA)	77
KRYGYZSTAN	78
KUWAIT	79
LEBANON	80
LIBERIA	81
LIBYA – ORIGINALS required	82
LITHUANIA	83
MALAYSIA	84
MEXICO	85
MOLDOVA	86
MONGOLIA – ORIGINALS required	87
MOROCCO	88
MYANMAR – ORIGINALS required	89
NEPAL – ORIGINALS required	90
NETHERLANDS	91
NETHERLANDS ANTILLES	92
NEW ZEALAND	93
NICARAGUA	
NIGERIA	95
NORTH MACEDONIA	96
NORWAY97	



www.aes-edu.org

info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PAKISTAN – ORIGINALS required	98
PALESTINE – ORIGINALS required	99
PANAMA	100
PARAGUAY	101
PERU	102
PHILIPPINES	103
POLAND	104
PUERTO RICO	105
ROMANIA	106
RUSSIA	107
RWANDA	108
SAINT KITTS AND NEVIS	109
SAINT LUCIA	110
SAINT VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES	111
SAUDI ARABIA	112
SENEGAL	113
SERBIA	114
SIERRA LEONE	115
SINGAPORE	116
SOUTH AFRICA	117
SPAIN	118
SRI LANKA	119
SUDAN – ORIGINALS required	120
SWEDEN	121
SWITZERLAND	122
SYRIA – ORIGINALS required	123
TAIWAN	124
TANZANIA	125
THAILAND	126
TOGO	127
TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO128	



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TUNISIA	.129
TURKEY	.130
TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS	.131
UGANDA	.132
UKRAINE	.133
UNITED ARAB EMIRATES	.134
UNITED KINGDOM	.135
UNITED STATES MINOR OUTLYING ISLANDS (US TERRITORIES) – PUERTO RICO, GUAM, US VIRGIN ISLANDS	136
UZBEKISTAN	. 137
VENEZUELA – ORIGINALS required	.138
VIETNAM	.139
YEMEN – ORIGINALS required	. 140
ZAMBIA	.141
ZIMBABWE	. 142



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

AFGHANISTAN – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study	Required Documentation - ORIGINALS REQUIRED	
Secondary / High School	12 Grade Graduation Certificate / Baccalauria	
Post-Secondary / University	 Certificate (Teacher Training) Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Transcript for each program 	

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Generally, the university transcript confirms award of the degree on the document. If this is the case, a separate diploma is not needed.
- Secondary documents are issued in English, Dari, and Pashto. University documents are generally issued in English, although other languages may be used.

Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ALBANIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Diplomë e Maturës Shtetërore or Dëftesë Pjekurie
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplomë with titull Diplomë e Nivelit të Parë or Bachelor Diplomë e Studimeve te Thelluara Master i Nivelit or Master Profesional Diplomë e Nivelit të Dytë or Master i Shkencave Doktor i Shkencave / Doktoratura Official Certifikatë e Notave or Vërtetim for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- The secondary education qualification generally includes the course listing (transcript).
- The European Diploma Supplement is not regularly used at this time, but if the university does issue this document, it is acceptable in lieu of the *Certifikatë e Notave* or *Vërtetim*.
- Documents are generally issued in Albanian; some institutions may issue documents bilingually in Albanian and in English.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ALGERIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
	State-issued Baccalauréat de l'Enseignement Secondaire
Secondary /	State-issued Relevé de Notes
High School	School-issued transcript / grade reports [only for incomplete
	programs]
	Diplôme d'Etudes universitaires appliquées (DEUA), or similar degree
	Licence / Diplôme d'Etudes Supérieures
Post-Secondary	Diplôme – professional title
/ University	Master's / Magister diploma
	Doctorat d'Etat diploma
	Relevé de Notes for each year of each program
Nickes	

Notes

- Transcripts at all levels are generally issued in French, while diplomas may be issued in Arabic, in French, or bilingually.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.

Updated 7/2/2021



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ANGUILLA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ARGENTINA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Bachiller / Bachillerato diploma
	Técnico Medio / Perito diploma
	Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
Post-Secondary / University	Técnico Universitario / Técnico Superior / Enfermera Universitaria
	diploma
	Bachiller Universitario diploma
	Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma
	Especialista diploma
	Magister / Maestría diploma
	Doctor diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.

Updated 7/2/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ARMENIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Mijnakarg Krtutyan Attestat or Hasunutian Vkaiakan
	Certificate / Transcript listing final grades for courses each year
	Krtser Masnaget
Post-Secondary / University	Bakalavri Kochum
	Diplom Masnageti
	Magistrosi Kochum
	Official Transcript/Supplement to the Diploma for each completed
	program
	Official Academic Reference for incomplete program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are issued in Armenian or bilingually in Armenian and Russian or English.

Updated 9/18/2024



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

AUSTRIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Reifezeugnis / Reifeprüfungszeugnis, with matriculation results
High School	School-issued yearly transcripts (for incomplete program only)
	Bakkalaureas diploma
Post-Secondary	Magistra or Magister / Diplom-Ingenieur diploma
/ University	Doktor / Doktora diploma
	Official Diploma Supplement or transcript for each program
Mata	

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are issued in German; university documents may be issued bilingually in German and English.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

AZERBAIJAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Certificate of Secondary Education / Certificate of Complete Secondary Education Professional School Diploma / Certificate of Complete Specialized Education
	Table of Marks or Supplement to Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	 Bachelor's diploma Specialist diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Appendix / Transcript / Academic Record or Diploma Supplement (for each degree/program)

Notes

- Depending on the dates of study, the Diploma is issued with an Appendix or a Diploma Supplement.
- The Doctorate is a research-based doctoral degree. If the diploma does not list the field of research, please submit documentation that demonstrates the field the study.
- If the program length of the university degree was shortened because a Professional School Diploma was completed, please also include documents for this qualification.
- Documents are generally issued in Azeri (older documents may be bilingual in Azeri and in Russian). Recent university documents may also be issued in English

Updated 11/16/2022



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

AUSTRALIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Senior Secondary Certificate / Higher School Certificate / Certificate of Education, etc. State-issued secondary school transcript
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma / Advanced Diploma / Associate degree Bachelor's degree Bachelor's Honours degree Graduate Certificate / Diploma Master's degree Doctorate degree Official Transcript of Academic Record for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Contact MyEquals https://www.myequals.edu.au or Digitary https://www.digitary.net/login/.
- The secondary school transcript and university transcript usually confirm graduation or award of the degree, respectively. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BAHAMAS	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Bahamas General Certificate of Secondary Education (BGCSE) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
Post-Secondary / University	 Certificate / Diploma / Associate Degree Bachelor's degree Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Unofficial Results Slips will not be accepted.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BANGLADESH – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
	Secondary School Certificate (Standard X / 10 th grade)	
Secondary /	Higher Secondary Certificate Examination or Intermediate Certificate	
High School	(Standard XII / 12 th grade)	
	School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]	
Post-Secondary	Bachelor's diploma	
/ University	Master's diploma	
ORIGINALS	Doctorate diploma	
Required	Complete set of individual statements of marks for each program	
A1		

Notes

- Original documents are required for university study. Our office will not accept electronic copies of university documents.
- Color scans of the Secondary School and Higher Secondary/Intermediate documents are accepted. Results are verified [http://www.educationboard.gov.bd/]; if results are not able to be verified, officials will be required.
- Standard X and Standard XII certificates should be issued by the examining board, not by the school. School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by external examining boards.
- A complete transcript for each university degree is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and **strongly recommended and preferred** for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BARBADOS	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Атэстат аб агульнай сярэдняй адукацыі / Certificate of General Secondary Education with table of grades Diplomi / Диплом / Diploma from Professional School Diplomiga ilova / Приложение к диплому / Diploma Supplement [for Professional School]
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplom o Vyshem Obrazovanii / Дыплом аб вышэйшай адукацыі / Diploma of Higher Education Diplom bakalavra / Диплом бакалавра / Bachelor's Diploma Diplom spetsialista / Дыплом спецыяліста / Specialist Diploma Diplom magistra/ Диплом магистра / Master's Diploma Kandidat Nauk / Кандыдат Нуак Диплом / Candidate of Science Diploma Doktor Nauk / Диплом доктора наук / Doctor of Science Diploma Дадатак да дыплома / Дадатак да дыплома / Diploma Supplement [complete program] or акадэмічная даведка / Academic Record [incomplete program] for each program

Notes

- Documents are issued in Russian or bilingually in Russian and Belarusian.
- The Kandidat Nauk / Кандыдат Нуак Диплом and Doktor Nauk / Диплом доктора наук are research-based degrees. If the diploma does not state the field of study, please submit documentation that does demonstrate the field the study

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BELGIUM	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Certificat d'enseignement secondaire supérieur / Getuigschrift van hoger secundair onderwijs Diplôme d'Enseignement Technique Secondaire Supérieur / Diploma van Secundair Onderwijs
	Transcripts for each year of study
Post-Secondary / University	 Candidat / Kandidaat diploma Bachelier / Gradué / Gegradueerde diploma Licencié / Licentiaat licencié spéciale / Speciaal licentie diploma Ingénieur / Ingenieur diploma
	 Agrégation de l'Enseignement secondaire supérieur / Aggregatie voor het Hoger Onderwijs diploma Maîtrise / Master diploma Doctorat / Doctoraat / Docteur diploma Official Transcript or Diploma Supplement (for each degree/program)

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- If study was completed before the Bologna (L-M-D) reform, please submit all degrees earned (for example, submit both the *Candidat / Kandidaat* **AND** the *Licencié / Licentiaat*) for all evaluations.
- Documents are generally issued in Dutch or French. Most universities also issue documents in English.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BELIZE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- Most post-secondary institutions indicate "confidential" on transcripts therefore, this
 office does require post-secondary transcripts to be sent directly to our office.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 7/22/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BENIN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Diplôme de Bachelier de l'Enseignement du Second Degré / Baccalauréat de l'Enseignement du Second Degré State-issued Relevé de Notes
I light series	 School-issued transcript for each year (only for incomplete programs)
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales, or similar degree Licence diploma Maîtrise diploma Doctorat diploma Official Relevé de Notes for each semester / year of each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For undergraduate study, please submit all diplomas and *Relevés* (i.e. DEUG, *Licence* and *Maîtrise*)
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are issued in French.

Updated 5/8/2023



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BOLIVIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Diploma de Bachiller Humanístico
	Diploma de Bachiller Técnico / Técnico Medio
High School	Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
	Técnico Superior diploma
	Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Diploma de Posgrado
	Magister diploma
	Doctor diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.

Updated 7/2/2021



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BOSNIA-HERZEGOVINA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Diploma of Completion of Secondary School Studies – Level IV
High School	Diploma with Matura examinations
Post-Secondary / University	Diploma with professional title
	Bachelor's degree
	Master's degree
	Doctoral degree
	Official Transcript / Diploma Supplement for each program
A1 . 1	- Official Transcript / Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are generally issued in Bosnian/Serbian/Croatian. Some universities recently started issuing documents in English, or bilingually.
- The secondary education diploma should include the course listing/results.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BRAZIL	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Certificado de Conclusão de Ensino Médio or 2° grau Certificado de Conclusão de Curso Técnico or Curso Normal Histórico Escolar
Post-Secondary / University	 Título / Grau de Tecnólogo diploma Título / Grau de Bacharel diploma Título / Grau de Licenciado diploma Título Profissional diploma Lato Sensu - Curso de Especialização / MBA diploma Título / Grau de Mestre diploma Título / Grau de Doutor diploma Histórico Escolar for each program

Notes

- If the *Histórico Escolar* can be verified through a university portal, this office may be able to accept color scans in high resolution. If the *Histórico Escolar* does not have a verification code or we are unable to successfully verify online, an official *Histórico Escolar* will be required. Color scans of the diploma are acceptable.
- Degrees can be documented by a diploma or sometimes on the Histórico Escolar. Our
 office strongly prefers and recommends that the diploma is always submitted for
 completed university programs [both front and back of the diploma].
- Documents are generally only issued in Portuguese.

Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BULGARIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Диплома за средно образование [Diploma za Sredno Obrazovanie] / Diploma of Completed Secondary Education
Post-Secondary / University	 Бакалавар [Bakalavar] / Bachelor's degree магистър [Magistar] / Master's degree Диплома за Више Образование [Diploma za Vishe Obrazovanie] / Diploma of Higher Education Доктор [Doktor] Doctorate degree Transcript / Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- The Diploma of Completed Secondary Education should include the course listing/results.
- Documents are generally issued in Bulgarian. Some universities recently started issuing documents in English, or bilingually.

Updated 7/2/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

BURUNDI	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	 Diplôme des Humanités Générales / Diplôme d'Etat Technicien A2
High School	State-issued Relevé de Notes
	School-issued transcript for each year (only for incomplete programs)
	Diplôme Professionnel d'Enseignement
	Diplôme de Candidature
	Baccalauréat
	Licence
Post-Secondary	Diplôme d'Ingénieur
/ University	Diplôme d'Etudes Approfondies / Diplôme d'Études Supérieures
	Spécialisées
	Mastère / Master
	Doctorat
	Official Relevé de Notes for each semester / year of each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For undergraduate study, please submit all diplomas and *Relevés de Notes* (i.e., *Candidature* and *Licence* or *Baccalauréat* and *Mastère*)
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Our office **strongly recommends** you have official **Reléves** or institution attested **Reléves** sent directly to our office from higher education institutions.
- Documents are issued in French.

Updated 05/08/2023



Created by ACADEMIC EVALUATION SERVICES, INC. exclusively for our clients. www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CAMBODIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Baccalauréat / Certificate of Upper Secondary Education
High School	Transcript
	Associate / Teacher Training Certificate / University Diploma
Post-Secondary	Licence / Bachelor's degree / Diploma in professional field
•	Master's degree diploma
/ University	Doctor of Philosophy degree diploma
	Academic Transcript for each program
Notes	
Secondary education	ation documents are generally issued in Khmer. University documents are
generally issued	in English.
Updated 3/6/2022	



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CANAEDOON	
CAMEROON	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
	French-based system:
	 Baccalauréat de l'enseignement secondaire
	 Baccalauréat technique
Socondary /	 Diplôme de Bachelier de Technicien
Secondary /	 Brevet de Technicien
High School	 Relevés de Notes
	British-based system:
	 General Certificate of Education (GCE), Ordinary Level and
	Advanced Level examinations
	French-based system:
	 Diplôme Universitaire de Technologie (DUT)
	 Diplôme d'Études Scientifiques Générales (DESG)
	o Licence
	 Diplôme d'Ingenieur
	o Maîtrise
	Diplôme d'Etudes Approfondies (DEA)
Post-Secondary	 Diplôme d'Etudes Supérieures Spécialisées (DESS)
/ University	Doctorat de Troisième Cycle
	 Official Relevés de Notes for each program
	British-based system:
	Higher National Diploma (HND)
	o Bachelor's
	o Master's
	Official transcript for all the above credentials
	 Official transcript for all the above credentials

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas/attestations.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- Because secondary school leaving documents in Cameroon (both French- and Britishbased) include completion of secondary education and yield university-level transfer credit, it is important that you include your BAC or A-levels for any evaluation type you choose. Please request the Cameroon GCE Board to send a Statement of Results



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

directly to our office [https://camgceb.org/]. For BAC documents (*Relevé* and diploma/attestation), originals are required.

- Completed post-secondary programs of study in the French-based system require a diploma or *Attestation de Réussite* to confirm degree completion. Completed post-secondary programs of study in the British-based system require a diploma if the degree award and date awarded are not explicitly stated on the transcript.
- Documents are issued in French or in English, or bilingually.

Updated 8/12/2024



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CANADA, all provinces except Québec	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Secondary School Diploma, Provincial Graduation Certificate, Ontario Secondary School Diploma, High School Diploma, etc. Official Secondary school transcript
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma/Advanced Diploma/Associate Degree Bachelor's degree diploma Master's degree diploma Doctoral diploma Official Transcript of Academic Record for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all study (secondary and post-secondary).
- The secondary school transcript and university transcript usually confirm graduation or award of the degree, respectively. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- If secondary education was completed in Alberta, please have documentation, both credential and transcript, sent through MyPass [https://public.education.alberta.ca/].
- Documents are generally issued in English; some may be issued bilingually in French.

Updated 1/22/2025



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CANADA, Québec only	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Diplôme d'études secondaires (DES)
	Diplôme d'études collégiales (DEC)
	Official Réleve de notes
Post-Secondary / University	Diplôme d'études collégiales
	Bachelier / Baccalauréat diploma
	Magister / Maître diploma
	Doctorat diploma
	Official Relevé de notes for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all study (secondary and post-secondary).
- Documents are generally issued in French; some may be issued bilingually or in English.
- The secondary school transcript and university transcript usually confirm graduation or award of the degree, respectively. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- The *Diplôme d'études collégiales* is required for Comprehensive Evaluations, as it contains coursework considered secondary and undergraduate study. It is **strongly recommended and preferred** that it is also submitted with the bachelor's degree for the General Evaluation.

Updated 1/22/2025



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Required Documentation
Licencia de Educación / Enseñanza Media diploma
Técnico Medio / Perito diploma
 Certificado de Estudios / Detalle de Calificaciones (transcript)
Bachillerato / Técnico Universitario / Técnico de Nivel Superior
diploma
Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma
Magister diploma
Doctorado diploma
Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.

Updated 7/2/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CHINA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Upper Middle School Graduation Certificate / 毕业证书 CHESICC verification report High School Transcript / 高中成绩单
Post-Secondary / University	 Graduation Certificate / 毕业证书 for zhuanke program, Degree Certificate / 学位证书, Graduation Certificate / 毕业证书 for Bachelor's degree / 学士学位 Degree Certificate / 学位证书, Graduation Certificate / 业证书 for Master's degree / 硕士学位
	 Degree Certificate / 学位证书, Graduation Certificate / 毕业证书 for Doctoral degree / 博士学位 Transcript / 成绩单 for each program CSSD verification report (see below for more details)

Notes

- An evaluation will NOT be completed without Center for Student Services and Development [CSSD] verification; it is required for all levels of study. Please submit verification reports in English.
 - For degrees/study completed <u>after</u> September 2008 https://www.chsi.com.cn/xlcx/rhsq.jsp
 - For degrees/study completed <u>before</u> September 2008 <u>https://www.chsi.com.cn/xwcx/index.jsp</u>
- Additional CSSD verification information:
 - o For complete degrees, the <u>degree verification</u> is needed
 - For zhuanke programs and high school graduation, graduation verification is needed
 - For incomplete programs, the <u>verification of transcript</u> is needed
- Transcripts are generally issued in Chinese, with a few select universities issuing transcripts either bilingually or in English.
- All Graduation Certificate and Degree Certificates are issued in Chinese, with a few select universities also issuing these documents in English. For these cases, both languages are required.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

COLOMBIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Título de Bachiller diploma
High School	Certificado (transcript)
Post-Secondary / University	 Título de Técnico Superior diploma Título de Licenciado diploma Título Profesional diploma Título de Especialista diploma Título de Magister diploma Título de Doctorado diploma Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- If the *Certificación de Estudios* be verified through a university portal, this office may be able to accept color scans in high resolution. If the *Certificación de Estudios* does not have a verification code or we are unable to successfully verify online, an official *Certificación de Estudios* will be required. Color scans of the diploma are acceptable.
- For secondary study, the *Certificado* (transcript) should include 10th and 11th grades, at minimum.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado* (graduation certificate). If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Spanish.

Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CONGO (KINSHASA), DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	State-issued the Diplôme d'Etat d'Etudes Secondaires du Cycle Long
High School	State-issued Relevé de Notes
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplôme de Gradué Licence diploma Docteur diploma Diplôme d'Etudes Supérieures Maîtrise diploma Diplôme de Spécialiste Doctorat Official Relevé de Notes for each year of each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study.
- If study was completed before the L-M-D reform (around 2014), please submit all degrees earned (for example, if the *Licence* is the final degree, the *Gradué* should also be submitted) for all evaluations.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are generally issued in French.

Updated 05/08/2023



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

COSTA RICA		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 Bachiller en Educación Media/Bachiller en Enseñanza Media diploma Técnico Medio diploma 	
g coco.	 Certificado de Estudios (transcript) Técnico Superior diploma 	
	Bachiller/Bachiller Universitario diploma	
Post-Secondary / University	 Licenciatura diploma Maestría diploma 	
	Doctorado/Doctorado Académico diploma	
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program	

Notes

- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.

Updated 6/8/2021



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CÔTE D'IVOIRE		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 State-issued the Diplôme de Bachelier de l'Enseignement du second Degré / Baccalauréat State-issued Relevé de Notes 	
	Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales (DEUG) / Brevet de Technicien Supérieur (BTS) or similar degree	
Post-Secondary / University	 Licence diploma Maîtrise / Master's diploma Doctorat d'Etat diploma 	
	Official Relevé de Notes for each year of each program	

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study.
- If study was completed before the L-M-D reform, please submit all degrees earned (for example, if the *Maîtrise* is the final degree, the *Licence* and the DUEG should also be submitted) for all evaluations.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are issued in French.

Updated 05/08/2023



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CUBA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation –
Level of Study	AUTHENTICATED ORIGINALS REQUIRED
	Título de Bachiller diploma
Secondary / High School	Título de Técnico diploma
	Título de Maestro diploma
	Facultad Obrera Campesina diploma
	Certificación de Estudios Terminados (transcript)
	Título de Licenciado diploma
	Título Profesional diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Título de Especialista diploma
	Título de Maestría diploma
	Título de Doctor or Doctorado diploma
	Certificación de Estudios Terminados (transcript) for each program

Notes

- AUTHENTICATED ORIGINALS REQUIRED All documents submitted must be authenticated and sent by the Consultoría Jurídica Internacional – CJI with receipt. Below is contact information regarding the CJI. https://www.minjus.gob.cu/es/servicios/consultoria-juridica-internacional
- Both the *Certificación de Estudios Terminados* (transcript) and the diploma must be submitted for completed programs. This office will not complete an evaluation based on the diploma only.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org

info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

CUBA, CJI Contacts

Provinces	CONSULTORÍA JURÍDICA INTERNACIONAL Addresses	Telepho ne	Emails
Artemisa	Calle 34, No 2934 e/29 y 31, Reparto Nuevo	047- 365735	cjiartemisa@cji.cu
Camagüey	Calle Joaquín de Agüero No. 165 e/Tomás Betancourt y Julio Sanguily, Rpto. La Vigía	032- 258090	cjicamaguey@cji.cu
Ciego de Ávila	Independencia No. 50 e/ Honorato Castillo y Maceo	033- 266238	cjiciego@cji.cu
Ciego de Ávila - Oficina de Moron	Calle Martí, No. 298 e/Serafin Sánchez y Callejas, Morón	033- 502215	cjimoron@cji.cu
Cienfuegos	Calle 54 No. 2904 e/29 y 31	043- 551572	cjicienfuegos@cji.cu
Granma	Carretera Central s/n Avenida Figueredo y calle Segunda, Bayamo	023- 471668	cjigranma@cji.cu
Guantánamo	Calle Crombet No. 414 e/Jose Martí y Pedro A Perez	021- 329757	cjiguantanamo@cji.cu
Guantánamo - Oficina Baracoa	Calle Félix Ruenes No. 15 e/Céspedes y Ciro Frias, Baracoa	021- 641600	cjibaracoa@cji.cu
Holguín	Calle Libertad No. 171 e/ Frexes y Aguilera	024- 421067	cjiholguin@cji.cu
Isla de la Juventud	Calle 47 e/ 14 y 16, Nueva Gerona	046- 321125	cjinternacional@dpjij. minjus.cu
La Habana	Calle 22 No. 108 e/1ra y 3ra, Miramar Playa	7204- 6302	ilsa@cji.cu
La Habana - Casa Matriz	Calle 16 No.314 e/ 3era y 5ta Ave., Miramar, Playa	7204- 2490	atencion@cji.cu / pavon@cji.cu
Las Tunas	Calle Vicente García s/n e/24 de Febrero y R. Ortuño	031- 346847	cjitunas@cji.cu
Matanzas	Jovellanos No. 8510 e/Medio y Rio	045- 253814	cjimatanzas@cji.cu
Matanzas - Oficina Varadero	Calle 13 No. 415 e/ 1ra. y Camino del Mar	045- 668838	cjivaradero@cji.cu
Mayabeque	Calle 38, No. 4115 e/41 y 43, San José de las Lajas	047- 862643	cjimayabeque@uci.cu
Pinar del Rio	Calle Central No 633e/ Carretera de Viñales y Avenida Borrego	048- 778194	cjipinar@cji.cu
Sancti Spíritus	Independencia No. 39, Altos Sur e/Ernesto Valdés Muñoz y Cervantes	041- 328448	cjisanctispiritus@cji.c u
Santiago de Cuba	Calle 8 No. 54 e/ 1ra y 3ra, Rpto. Vista Alegre	022- 645484	cjisantiago@cji.cu
Villa Clara - Oficina Caibarién	Ave. 5 No. 408 e/4 y 6, Caibarién	042- 363161	cjicaibarien@cji.cu
Villa Clara	Calle Colón No. 119 e/ San Miguel y Candelaria, Santa Clara	0422- 08458	cjivillaclara@cji.cu

MAILING ADDRESS:

ACADEMIC EVALUATION SERVICES, INC. 9385 N. 56TH ST., STE 201 TAMPA, FL 33617



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Villa Clara Tristá No. 5 e/ Villuendas y Cuba, Santa Clara 042-225708 <u>cjivillaclara@cji.cu</u>

Level of StudyRequired DocumentationSecondary / High School• Vysvědčení o Maturitní Zkoušce • Vysvědčení with results for each year• Bakalár diploma
High School • Vysvědčení with results for each year
Bakalár diploma
 Magister or Inženýr diploma Doktor degree Official Dodatek k Diplomu (Diploma Supplement) or transeach program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are generally issued in Czech. Some universities have recently started issuing documents in English, or bilingually.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

DENMARK	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Bevis for Studentereksamen / Højere Forberedelseseksamen/HF / Højere Handelseksamen/HHX / Højere Teknisk Eksamen/HTX School-issued transcript (incomplete program only)
Post-Secondary / University	 Erhvervsakademier diploma AP Candidatus diploma Magister diploma Ph.D. diploma Official Academic Transcript / Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are generally issued in Danish and/or in English. If you are submitting the English version, please also submit the Danish version.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

DOMINICA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

DOMINICAN REPUBLIC		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary /	State-issued Bachillerato / Bachilller certificate or diploma	
High School	Certificado de Escolaridad (transcript)	
	Título de Técnico / Tecnólogo diploma	
Post-Secondary	Título de Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma	
/ University	Título de Maestría diploma	
	Certificado de Estudios (transcript) for each program	

Notes

- Color scans of Bachiller certificates and transcripts are accepted. Graduation will be verified [https://certificado.ministeriodeeducacion.gob.do/], if graduation is unable to be verified, official documents will be requested.
- Official transcripts for university study are required; scans will not be accepted. Color scans of final diploma or *Acta de Grado* (graduation certificate) will be accepted.
- Documents are issued in Spanish.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ECUADOR	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Bachiller diploma
High School	Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
	Tecnólogo diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Título / Licenciatura diploma
	Magister/ Master's diploma
	Doctorado diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program
Post-Secondary	 Tecnólogo diploma Título / Licenciatura diploma Magister/ Master's diploma Doctorado diploma

Notes

- Color scans of Bachiller certificates and transcripts are accepted. Graduation will be verified [http://servicios.educacion.gob.ec/titulacion25-web/faces/paginas/consultatitulos-refrendados.xhtml], if graduation is unable to be verified, official documents will be requested OR we will give you a chance to have the ministry to correct.
- Color scans of university transcripts and diplomas or Acta de Grado (graduation certificate) will be accepted. The degree will be verified
 [https://www.senescyt.gob.ec/web/guest/consultas]; if we are unable to verify, officials will be required. There may also be some instances where an official university transcript will be required, regardless.
- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

EGYPT – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study Required Documentation – ORIGINALS REQUIRED		
Secondary / High School	State-issued Certificate of Completion of General Secondary Education / Thanawia	
Post-Secondary / University	 Technical Institute diploma Licentiate / Licence or Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Transcript for each program 	

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Generally, the university transcript confirms award of the degree on the document. If this is the case, a separate diploma is not needed.
- Documents are generally issued in English or bilingually in English and Arabic. Some institutions may issue documents in Arabic only.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

EL SALVADOR		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	Bachillerato diploma	
	Bachillerato Técnico Vocacional diploma	
	Certificado de Estudios (transcript)	
Post-Secondary / University	Técnico diploma	
	Profesor diploma	
	Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma	
	Especialista diploma	
	Maestría diploma	
	Doctorado diploma	
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program	
Notes		

Notes

- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.

Updated 7/2/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ETHIOPIA			
Level of Study	Required Documentation		
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Ethiopian General Secondary Education Certificate – EGSLCE (2001 on) State-issued Ethiopian Higher Education Entrance Examination – EHEEE / Ethiopian University Entrance Examination Certificate – EUEEC (2003 on) State-issued Ethiopian School Leaving Certificate Examination – ESLCE (pre-2003) TVET Diploma / Teacher Training College Diploma Academic Transcript for TVET programs or incomplete high school 		
	Diploma / Advanced Diploma		
	Bachelor's diploma		
Post-Secondary	Master's diploma		
/ University	Specialization Diploma		
	Doctor of Philosophy diploma		
	Official Academic Transcript for each program		

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- The final certificates for the EGSLCE, EHEEE, EUEEC and ESLCE are required. Provisional results or result slips will not be accepted. If the final certificate has not been issued, the official results will need to be sent directly to our office from the examinations board.
- It is recommended that both the EGSLCE and EHEEE are submitted for all secondary evaluations. If the ESLCE was taken [pre-2003 system], then only this certificate is needed.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the National Organization for Examinations or another external examination board.
- Transcripts are generally issued in English; diplomas are generally issued in Amharic and in English.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

EIII	
FIJI	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Fiji School Leaving Certificate / South Pacific From Certificate / Pacific
High School	Senior Secondary Certificate with results
Post-Secondary / University	Fiji Seventh Form (Year 13) Examination Certificate with results /
	South Pacific / Fiji Foundation Certificate Diploma
	Bachelor's degree
	Master's degree
	Post Graduate Diploma
	Doctorate degree
	Transcript of Academic Record for each program
Makaa	

Notes

- The university transcript usually confirms award of the degree. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- Documents are generally issued in English.

Updated 11/16/2022



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

FINLAND	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
	Lukion päättötodistu / Avgangsbetyg fran gymnasiet /
Secondary /	Ylioppilastutkintotodistus / Studentexamensbetyg, with matriculation
High School	results
	School-issued transcript (for incomplete programs only)
	Kandidaattin tutkinto / Kandidat diploma
	Bachelor's diploma
Post	Maisterin tutkinto / Magister diploma
Post-	Master's diploma
Secondary /	Tekniikan tohtori / Teknologie doktorsexamen / Filosofian tohtori /
University	Filosofie doktorsexamen / Doctorate diploma
	Official Diploma Supplement or Ote opintosuoritusrekisteristä /
	transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are issued in Finnish, Swedish, English, or bilingually in Finnish-English or Swedish-English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

FRANCE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Baccalauréat Brevet de Technicien State-issued Relevé de Notes School-issued transcript / grade reports [ONLY for incomplete programs]
Post-Secondary / University	 Brevet de Technicien Supérieur Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales, or similar degree Licence diploma Maîtrise diploma Diplôme d'Ingenieur Master's diploma Docteur diploma Official Relevé de Notes for each year of each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- If study was completed before the Bologna (L-M-D) reform, please submit all degrees earned (for example, if the *Maîtrise* is the final degree, the *Licence* and the DUEG should also be submitted) for all evaluations.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are generally issued in French.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Required Documentation
 Certificates issued by the West African Examinations Council for all examinations taken [see Notes] School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
Bachelor's diploma
Official Transcript

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- Color scans of WAEC certificate are accepted. Certificates must be accompanied by a PIN
 and serial number for verification [https://www.waecgambia.org/resultchecker]. If results
 cannot be verified, an evaluation will not be issued.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the West African Examinations Council
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GEORGIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 სრული ზოგადი განატლების ატესტატი / аттестат о среднем образовании / Certificate of Secondary Education with table of grades დიპლომი / Диплом / Diploma from Professional School სრული ზოგადი განათლების ატესტატი / General Education Diploma with table of grades დიპლომის დანართ / Приложение к диплому / Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Supplement [for Professional School]
	 Official დიპლომის დანართ / Приложение к диплому / Diploma Supplement [complete program] or ჩანაწერი ჩანაწერები / Академическая справка / Academic Record [incomplete program] for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Please contact the EQE at https://eqe.ge/en/page/parent/167/namdviloba for credential verification.
- The *Doctoris Akademiuri Xarisxi* is research-based degree. If the diploma does not state the field of study, please submit documentation that does demonstrate the field the study.
- Documents may be issued in Georgian only, or in Georgian and English and/or Russian.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GERMANY	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Abschlusszeugnis der Hauptschule Abschlusszeugnis der Realschule Fachhochschulreife (from Berufsoberschule, Berufsfachschule, Fachoberschule, etc.) Abitur (Zeugnis der allgemeinen Hochschulreife) (from Gymnasium, Gesamtschule) Completion certificates from vocational programs (Berufsschule + apprenticeship, Berufsfachschule, Fachschule + regulated vocational title such as Staatlich-geprüfte/r, etc.)
Post- Secondary / University	 Intermediate certificates from a degree program at a university or Fachhochschule in the old (pre-2000) system (Vordiplom, Diplomvorprüfung, Zwischenprüfung, Zwischenprüfungszeugnis, Vorprüfungszeugnis, etc.) Diplom, Magister, Staatsprüfung, from a university in the old (pre-2000) system + Diplom- or Magisterprüfungszeugnis Diplom-FH from a Fachhochschule in the old (pre-2000) system+ Diplomprüfungszeugnis Diplom-BA [Berufsakademie] from a Berufsakademie [Duale Hochschule – University of Cooperative Education] Bachelor's from a university or Fachhochschule [University of Applied Science] in the new (Bologna) system + Diploma Supplement Master's from a university or Fachhochschule [University of Applied Science] in the new (Bologna) system Doctorate/Promotion in the old and new systems

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are generally issued in German, or in both German and English. If you are submitting English-language documents, please also include the German-language versions.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GHANA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Certificates issued by the West African Examinations Council for all
	examinations taken [see Notes]
	School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
Post-Secondary / University	Higher National Diploma
	Bachelor's diploma
	Master's diploma
	Doctorate diploma
	Official transcripts for each program
Mata	

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas.
- We do require the submission of both the transcripts and diploma for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- Color scans of WAEC certificates are accepted. Certificates must be accompanied by a PIN and serial number for verification [https://ghana.waecdirect.org/]
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the West African Examinations Council
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GREECE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	State-issued Απολυτήριο [Apolytirion] / Secondary School Certificate
Post-Secondary / University	 Πτύχιο [Ptychio] (Diploma) Πτύχιο Μεταπτύχαιο [Ptychio Metaptychiako] Diploma of Graduate Studies Μεταπτυχιακό Δίπλωμα Ειδίκευσης [Metaptychiako Díploma Exidíkefsis] / Postgraduate Diploma of Specialization Διδακτορικό [Didaktoriko] Doctorate diploma Official Transcript or diploma supplement for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Secondary education documents are generally issued in Greek. Universities may issue
 documents in either Greek, in English, or bilingually. Private universities generally issue
 documents in English.
- The *Apolytirion* should include the maturity examination results.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GRENADA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GUATEMALA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Bachiller en Ciencias y Letras diploma Perito en; Secretario en diploma Maestro en Educación Preprimaria Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
Post-Secondary / University	 Técnico diploma Profesor diploma Baccaureatus diploma Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma Maestría / Magister diploma Doctorado / Doctor diploma Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GUINEA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
	Baccalauréat duexième partie / Baccalauréat Unique
Secondary /	Baccalauréat Technique / Diplôme d'Études Professionnelles
High School	State-issued Relevé de Notes
	School-issued transcript for each year (only for incomplete programs)
	Diplôme d'Études Universitaries Générales
	Diplôme d'État Infirmière
	Brevet de Technicien Supérieur
Post-	Licence
Secondary /	Diplôme d'Ingénieur
University	Diplôme d'Etudes Approfondies
	Mastère / Master
	Doctorat
	Official Relevé de Notes for each semester / year of each program

Notes

- Official or institution-attested *Relevés de Notes* are required for all post-secondary study.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show award of the final degree at all levels of education. Color scans of diplomas or attestations are accepted.
- For undergraduate study, please submit all diplomas and *Relevés de Notes* (i.e. *Diplôme d'Études Universitaries Générales* and *Licence* or *Licence* and *Mastère*)
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are issued in French.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

GUYANA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level
	 Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
Post-Secondary / University	 Certificate / Diploma / Diploma in Technology / Associate Degree / Trained Teacher's Certificate Bachelor's diploma Post-Graduate Diploma in Education Master's diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council or another external examination board.
- Unofficial Results Slips will not be accepted. If the final Certificate is lost, please request a
 Statement of Results sent directly to this office from Caribbean Examinations Commission
 [https://www.cxc.org/] or the Overseas Examination Commission
 [http://www.overseasexams.org.jm/]
- Because most post-secondary institutions indicate "confidential" on transcripts, this office does require post-secondary transcripts to be sent directly to our office.
- If a three-year degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and **strongly recommended and preferred** for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Required Documentation
Diplôme d'Etudes Secondaires or Baccalauréat Parts I and II or
Baccalauréat Unique
Relevés de Notes (transcripts)
Diplôme de Technicien / Certificat Professionnel / Diplôme d'École
Normale Supérieure / Diplôme d'Infirmière
Licence / Diplôme d'Etudes Superieures
Maîtrise diploma
Doctorat diploma
Official Relevés de Notes (transcripts) for each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas/attestations.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- For General Evaluation of secondary study, only the *Relevé* and *Diplôme Part II* or *Baccalauréat Unique* (or similar credential) are required. If secondary education was completed in the traditional system, *Relevés* and Diplômes for Parts I and II (pre-2015) must be submitted if a Grade or Comprehensive Evaluation is required.
- Please note: All documents for completion secondary study submitted will be verified
 with BUNEXE [https://bunexe.work/e_document]. If the documents cannot be verified
 on this website, you will need to pay a verification fee (\$50) so we can manually verify
 the documents with BUNEXE. An evaluation will not be issued until verification is
 successful. If you have lost your original certificates, we will accept documents
 downloaded from this site (please make sure they are signed and stamped), if we can
 verify them.
- Documents are issued in French.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

HONDURAS	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Bachiller en Ciencias y Letras diploma
High School	Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
	Título de Técnico diploma
	Título de Profesor diploma
Post-Secondary	Bachiller Universitario diploma
•	Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma
/ University	Maestría diploma
	Doctorado diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.

Updated 6/8/2021



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

HONG KONG		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 Hong Kong Certificate of Education Examination (HKCEE) [pre-2012] Hong Kong Advanced Level Examinations (HKALE) [pre-2012] Hong Kong Diploma of Secondary Education (HKDSE) [post-2012] School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program] 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Advanced Certificate / Higher Certificate / Diploma / Advanced Diploma / Higher Diploma / Associate Degree Bachelor's degree diploma Graduate Certificate / Graduate Diploma / Postgraduate Certificate / Postgraduate Diploma Master's degree diploma Doctor of Philosophy Diploma Academic Transcript for each program 	

Notes

- Documents are generally issued in English or bilingually in English and in Chinese.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Hong Kong Examinations and Assessment Authority (HKEAA).
- Statements of Results are not accepted for either the HKCEE, HKALE or HKDSE; please submit the final certificates issued by the HKEAA. Replacement certificates may be requested at https://www.hkeaa.edu.hk/en/our_services/cert/.
- For study completed before the educational reform in 2012, the HKALE is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and *strongly recommended and preferred* for General Evaluations. (i.e., if the bachelor's degree earned is from a three-year program, the HKALE should also be submitted)

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

HUNGARY	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
	Gimnáziumi Érettségi Bizonyítvány, with matriculation results
Secondary /	Szakközépiskolai Érettségi-Képesítő Bizonyítvány), with matriculation
High School	results
	School-issued transcript (for incomplete program only)
	főiskolai oklevél
	egyetemi oklevél
Post-Secondary / University	Alapkepzes / Alapfokozat / Bachelor's diploma
	Mérnök-Tanári Oklevél / Mérnöktanári Oklevél
	Mesterkepzes / Mesterfokozat / Master's diploma
	Doktori Oklevél / Doktori Fokozat / Doctorate diploma
	Official Diploma Supplement or transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are issued in Hungarian. Newer qualifications may be issued bilingually in Hungarian and in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

INDIA – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
	Secondary School Certificate, etc. (Standard X / 10 th grade)
Secondary /	Higher Secondary School Certificate, Senior School Certificate, Pre-
High School	University Examination, etc. (Standard XII / 12 th grade)
	School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
	Technical diploma
	Bachelor's diploma
Post-Secondary	Post-graduate diploma
/ University	Master's diploma
	Doctorate diploma
	Complete set of individual statements of marks for each program

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- In some cases, we may accept color scans of secondary/higher secondary documents. Results must be able to be verified online; each board has its own mechanism for verifying and years that can be verified. Original documents submitted will also be verified, if possible. Additional information may be required for successful verification.
- Standard X and Standard XII certificates should be issued by the examining board, not by the school. School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by external examining boards.
- A complete set of individual statements of marks for each university degree is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and *strongly recommended and preferred* for General Evaluations. Some institutions, especially private, do only issue transcripts, which will also be accepted.
- Documents are issued in English or sometimes bilingually in English and regional languages.
 Updated 8/12/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

INDONESIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Surat Tanda Tamat Belajar Sekolah Menengah Umum Tingkat Atas (STTB: SMA) / Upper Secondary School Certificate of Completion Ijazah Sekolah Menegah Atas / Diploma of Upper Secondary School Ijazah Sekolah Menegah Kejuruan (SMK) / Secondary Vocational School Diploma School-issued transcript (for incomplete programs only)
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma I, II, and III Diploma IV / <u>Insinyur</u> / <u>Ijazah Spesialis / Sarjana I / Sarjana Satu</u> Sarjana II / Magister Sarjana III / Doktor Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Documents are issued in Indonesian or bilingually in Indonesian and in English.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the external examination board, such as the Departemen Pendidkan Nasional. The reverse side of the secondary education documents should have the Daftar Nilai (Grade Report). If not, the Daftar Nilai is needed for a Grade Evaluation.

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

IRAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Certificate of Completion of Secondary Studies (<i>Diplom-Motevasteh</i>)
	Pre-University Certificate (<i>Peesh-daneshgahii</i>)
	Transcript for each program
	Associate Degree (Kardani)
	Bachelor's Degree (Karshenasi)
Post-Secondary	Master's Degree (Karshenasi-Arshad)
/ University	Doctoral Degree (<i>Doctora</i>)
	Transcript for each program (Officials are required from Islamic Azad)
	University)

Notes

- Original documents are required with the exception of IAU below. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- For study completed at **Islamic Azad University**, we require official transcripts to be sent directly from IAU to our office.
- Documents are issued in Farsi (Persian). They are often accompanied by English-language translations certified by the Iranian Ministry of Justice.

Updated 1/23/2025



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

IRAQ – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study		
Secondary /	State-issued Secondary School Certificate / Baccalaureate / Adadiyah	
High School		
	Diploma	
	Bachelor's degree diploma	
Post-Secondary	Master's degree diploma	
/ University	Higher Diploma	
	Doctor of Philosophy diploma	
	Academic Transcript / Grade Report for each program	
Notes		

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Documents are generally issued in Arabic or English or bilingually. Documents from the Federal Iraqi Kurdistan Region may also be issued in Kurdish.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

IDEL AND	
IRELAND	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	State-issued Ardteistiméireacht / Leaving Certificate / Teastas
	Sinsearach / Senior Certificate
	School-issued transcript (incomplete program only)
	Foundation Certificate / National Certificate / Higher Certificate /
	National Diploma
Post-Secondary	Bachelor's degree diploma
/ University	Master's degree diploma
,	Doctor degree diploma
	Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. If the transcript can be
 verified through a university portal, this office may be able to accept color scans in high
 resolution. If the transcript does not have a verification code or we are unable to
 successfully verify online, an official transcript will be required. Color scans of the diploma
 are acceptable.
- School-issued high school documents are not needed, unless the program is incomplete
- Documents are generally issued in English. Secondary education documents may be issued bilingually, in English and in Irish.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ISRAEL	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	• תאודת בגרות [Teudat Bagrut] with maturity exam results
Post-Secondary / University	 בוגר אוניברסיטה / Bachelor's degree תואר שני במדעים / Master of Arts / תואר שני במדעים / Master of Science degree דוקטור לפילוסופיה / Doctoral degree Official Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are issued in Hebrew at the secondary level. University documents are issued in English, in Hebrew, or bilingually.
- School-issued high school transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the program in incomplete.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ITALY	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Diploma di superamento dell'esame di Stato / Diploma di Maturità
High School	School-issued <i>Certifica</i> (transcript) [incomplete programs only]
	Diploma Universitario
	Laurea
Post-Secondary	Dottore
/ University	Laurea Specialistica / Laurea Magistrale
	Diploma di Specializzazione / Dottore/Dottorato di Ricerca
	Official Diploma Supplement or transcripts for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- If a Diploma Supplement is submitted, the separate diploma must be submitted. The transcript generally includes confirmation of award of the degree, especially for older credentials. In this case, a separate diploma is not required.
- The Diploma di superamento dell'esame di Stato / Diploma di Maturità is required for Comprehensive Evaluations of degrees from before the Bologna reform (around 2001), as it contains coursework considered secondary-level and undergraduate study. It is strongly recommended and preferred that it is also submitted for the General Evaluation, as well as for Comprehensive Evaluations of degrees completed since the Bologna reform.
- Documents are generally issued in Italian. Many institutions issue diploma supplements in English. The secondary diploma is generally issued in Italian, Spanish, French, German, and English [except the course listing this will need to be translated].



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

JAMAICA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Unofficial Results Slips will not be accepted. If the final Certificate is lost, please request a
 Statement of Results sent directly to this office from Caribbean Examinations Commission
 [https://www.cxc.org/] or the Overseas Examination Commission
 [http://www.overseasexams.org.jm/]
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council or another external examination board.
- If a three-year degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and **strongly recommended and preferred** for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

JAPAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Kotogakko Sotsugyo Shomeisho / Upper Secondary School Leaving Certificate / Certificate of Graduation High school transcript
Post-Secondary / University	 Jun-gakushi / Associate degree Gakushi / Bachelor's degree Shushi / Master's degree Hakushi / Doctoral degree Transcript of Academic Record for each program

- Documents are generally issued in English, although some institutions may only issue documents in Japanese.
- The Certificate of Graduation may be submitted in lieu of a diploma for all levels of study. Updated 6/8/2021



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

JORDAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	State-issued General Secondary Education Certificate / Tawjihi
Post-Secondary / University	 Technical Institute / Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Transcript for each program
Nistas	Transcript for each program

Notes

- For the General Secondary Education Certificate / *Tawjihi*, this office accepts either the final certificate or the examination results confirming successful completion.
- Documents are generally issued in English or bilingually in English and Arabic. Some institutions may issue documents in Arabic only.

Updated 6/4/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

KAZAKHSTAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Attestat Certificate [Жалпы орта білім туралы аттестат /Аттестат о среднем общем образовании] Diploma (Professional School) Supplement to Attestat or Supplement to Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	 Bakalavr diploma Magister diploma Kandidat Nauk or Doctor Nauk diploma Supplement to the Diploma [дипломға косымша / Приложение к диплому] for each completed program Record / Transcript [Анықтама / Справка], for incomplete programs

- Documents are issued in Kazakh and/or Russian
- The Kandidat Nauk and Doctor Nauk are research-based doctoral degrees. If the diploma does not list the field of research, please submit documentation that demonstrates the field the study
- If the program length of the university degree was shortened because a Diploma (Professional School) was completed, please also include documents for this qualification.

Updated 7/22/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

KENYA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Kenya Certificate of Secondary Education (KCSE)
Post-Secondary / University	 Kenya Advanced Certificate of Education (KACE) Certificate / Diploma / Higher Diploma Bachelor's diploma Post-Graduate Diploma Master's diploma Doctor diploma Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for secondary and post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- For the KCSE and the KACE, we require official results sent directly to our office from KNEC. Scans of the KCSE or KACE will not be accepted. Please follow the instructions for the Confirmation of Examination results [https://www.knec.ac.ke/downloads/].
- The KACE (pre-1990) is required for post-secondary comprehensive evaluations. It is **strongly recommended and preferred** that it is also submitted with the bachelor's degree for the General Evaluation.
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

KOREA, REPUBLIC OF (SOUTH KOREA)	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	High School Certificate of Graduation
High School	High School transcript
Post-Secondary / University	Associate degree
	Bachelor's degree
	Master's degree
	Doctoral degree
	Transcript of Academic Record for each program
Nictor	

Notes

- If the documents (Transcript of Academic Record and Certificate of Graduation) can be verified through an online portal, this office may be able to accept color scans in high resolution. If we are unable to successfully verify the documents online, official documents will be required.
- The Certificate of Graduation may be submitted in lieu of a diploma for all levels of study and is the preferred document.
- Documents are generally issued in English, although some institutions may only issue documents in Korean.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

KRYGYZSTAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Certificate of General Secondary Education
	Diploma of Specialized Secondary Education
	Table of Marks or Supplement to Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Bachelor's diploma
	Specialist diploma
	Master's diploma
	Doctorate diploma
	Appendix / Transcript / Academic Record or Diploma Supplement (for
	each degree/program)

Notes

- Depending on the dates of study, the Diploma is issued with an Appendix or a Diploma Supplement.
- The Doctorate is a research-based doctoral degree. If the diploma does not list the field of research, please submit documentation that demonstrates the field the study.
- If the program length of the university degree was shortened because a *Diploma of Specialized Secondary Education* was completed, please also include documents for this qualification.
- Documents are generally issued in Kyrgyz or bilingually in Kyrgyz and in Russian. University documents may also be issued in English.

Updated 11/16/2022



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Required Documentation State-issued Shahadat Al-Thanawiya Al-A'ama / General Secondary Saharah and isa Gartificata
School Leaving Certificate State-issued Vocational Secondary School Certificate
Diploma / Associate Degree Bachelor's degree diploma Master's degree diploma Doctoral diploma Academic Transcript for each program
•



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

LEBANON	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued General Certificate Education – thaanawiya amma / Baccalauréat / High School Diploma State-issued Relevé de Notes School-issued transcript / grade reports [ONLY for incomplete programs]
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales or similar degree / Associate Degree diploma Licence / Bachelor's diploma Maîtrise diploma Diplôme d'Études Approfondies or similar degree / Master's diploma Doctorat / Ph.D. diploma Relevé de Notes for each year of each program or Academic Transcript for each program (US system)

Notes

- Relevés de Notes are generally issued in French; diplomas are generally issued in Arabic and French. U.S.-style schools and universities also issue documentation in English.
- Please submit all degrees earned (for example, if the *Maîtrise* is the final degree, the *Licence* and the DUEG should also be submitted) for all evaluations.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final state-issued *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.

Updated 6/8/2021



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

LIBERIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Certificates issued by the West African Examinations Council for all examinations taken School-issued transcript [ONLY for incomplete programs or when the WAEC examinations were never taken]
Post-Secondary / University	 Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Official transcripts for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- Color scans of WAEC certificates are accepted Certificate **must** be accompanied by a PIN and serial number for verification [https://results.liberiawaec.org/]
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the West African Examinations Council.
- Documents are issued in English



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

LIBYA – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
Secondary /	General Secondary School Certificate with examination results
High School	
Post-Secondary / University	 Higher Technician/Higher/ Advanced Diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctor diploma Transcript (for each degree)

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Documents are issued in Arabic, in English, or bilingually.
- An Attestation/Degree Affidavit may be submitted in lieu of the diploma, if the diploma is not available.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

LITHUANIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Brandos Atestatas, with courses and grades
High School	School-issued transcripts (for incomplete program only)
	Aukštesniojo Mokslo Diplomas
	Bakalauras Diplomas
Post-Secondary / University	Magistro Diplomas
	Doctoral diploma
	Diploma Supplement or Akademine Pazyma / transcript for each
	program

Notes

- Color scans of university transcripts and diplomas will be accepted. The degree will be verified [https://www.aikos.smm.lt/Registrai/Issilavinimo-pazymejimu-blankai/Puslapiai/Informacija-apie-diplomus.aspx]; if we are unable to verify, officials will be required. There may also be some instances where an official university transcript will be required, regardless.
- Documents are issued in Lithuanian. Newer documents (post-Bologna) may be issued bilingually, in Lithuanian and in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

MALAYSIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Sijil Pelajaran Malaysia (SPM) / Malaysian Certificate of Education / Unified Examination Certificate (UEC) Sijil Tingqi Persekolahan Malaysia (STPM) / Higher School Certificate
	of Malaysia / Matriculation Certificate • School-issued transcript (incomplete programs only)
Post-Secondary / University	 Certificate / Diploma / Advanced Diploma Graduate Certificate / Graduate Diploma Sarjana Muda / Bachelor's degree diploma Postgraduate Certificate / Postgraduate Diploma Sarjana Master's degree diploma Doktor Falsafah / Doctoral degree diploma Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study, unless the university has an online degree verification mechanism. In this case, we may be able to accept color scans of the transcript. Color scans of diplomas are accepted.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the external examination board, such as the Ministry of Education.
- Statements of Results are not accepted for either the SPM, UEC, STPM or the Matriculation Certificate; please have the Ministry of Education or the United Chinese School Committees' Association of Malaysia send the final certificates/confirmation of results directly to our office.
- The STPM or Matriculation Certificate is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and **strongly recommended and preferred** for General Evaluations.
- Secondary education documents are generally issued in Malay, in English, or bilingually.
 The UEC and Matriculation Certificates may also include Chinese. University documents are generally issued in English.

Update 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

MEXICO	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Bachillerato diploma
High School	Certificación de Estudios (transcript)
	Título de Licenciado diploma
	Título Profesional diploma
Post-Secondary	Título de Especialización diploma
/ University	Título de Maestría diploma
	Título de Doctor or Doctorado diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- At the high school level, if the Certificación de Estudios (transcript) confirms successful completion of the total program for the Bachillerato, a separate diploma is not needed. If the documents
- If the *Bachillerato* documents can be verified through a portal, this office may be able to accept color scans in high resolution. If the document does not have a verification code or we are unable to successfully verify online, official documents will be required. At the university level, a diploma confirming actual award of the degree ("... otorga el título ..." or similar) is required.
- Color scans of university transcripts and diplomas will be accepted. The Cedula will be verified [http://www.cedulaprofesional.sep.gob.mx/cedula/indexAvanzada.action]; if we are unable to verify, officials will be required. There may also be some instances where an official university transcript will be required, regardless.
- Documents are issued in Spanish. In these cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

MOLDOVA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Diplomă de absolvire a învățămîntului mediu general / Atestat de studii medii de cultură generală [pre-2005 qualifications] Diplomă de absolvire a liceului / Diplomă de Bacalaureat [post-2005 qualifications]
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplomă de Technologii / Diplomă de Studii Superioare de Scurta Durata Diplomă de Studii Superioare Universitare / Diplomă de Licenţă / Ciclul I Licenţă Diplomă de Magistru / Ciclul II Masterat Doctorat / Diplomă de Doctor Foaia matricolă / Transcript / Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- The *Diplomă de Bacalaureat* (or similar document) should include the course listing/grade report.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the program has not been completed.
- Color scans of both the *Diplomă de Bacalaureat* and university transcripts and diplomas will be accepted. Graduation will be verified [https://ctice.md/verif/]; if we are unable to verify, officials will be required. There may also be some instances where an official university transcript will be required, regardless.
- Documents are generally issued in Romanian, in English or bilingually. Some older credentials may be issued in Russian.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

MONGOLIA – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required	
Secondary / High School	 Secondary School Leaving Certificate / School Leaving Certificate / Complete Secondary Education Certificate with maturity results Certificate of Secondary Vocational Education with maturity results 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Higher Education Diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Transcript (for each degree) 	

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Documents are generally issued in Mongolian or bilingually in English and Mongolian.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

MOROCCO		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Baccalauréat diploma (front and back) State-issued Relevé de Notes School-issued transcript / grade reports [ONLY for incomplete programs] 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Brevet de Technicien Supérieur / Diplôme de Technicien Spécialisé Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales, or similar degree Licence / Bachelor's diploma Maîtrise diploma Master's diploma Docteur diploma Relevé de Notes for each year of each program 	

Notes

- Documents are generally issued in French and/or Arabic.
- If study was completed before the L-M-D reform, please submit all degrees earned (for example, if the *Maîtrise* is the final degree, the *Licence* and the DUEG should also be submitted) for all evaluations.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final state-issued *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.

Updated 6/8/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

MYANMAR – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
Secondary /	Basic Education High School Examination / Matriculation Examination
High School	
	Associate/Associateship diploma
	Bachelor's diploma
Post-Secondary	Post Graduate Diploma
/ University	Master's diploma
	Doctor diploma
	Transcript (for each degree)

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Secondary documents are generally issued in Burmese. Post-secondary documents can be issued in English, Burmese, or bilingually.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NEPAL – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required	
Secondary / High School	 Secondary School Leaving Certificate (Standard X / 10th grade) Proficiency Certificate/Intermediate Certificate/Higher Secondary Education Examination Certificate (Standard XII / 12th grade) Technical School Leaving Certificate 	
	 Technician Certificate School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program] 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Bachelor's diploma Postgraduate Diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Complete set of individual statements of marks for each program 	
Notes	·	

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Standard X and Standard XII certificates should be issued by the examining board, not by the school. School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by external examining boards.
- Documents are issued in Nepali and English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NETHERLANDS		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 Hoger Algemeen Voortgezet Onderwijs/HAVO / Voorbereidend Wetenschappelijk Onderwijs/VWO or similar MBO or VMBO programs Final Cijferlijst for completed programs (needed for Grade Evaluation only) 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Bachelor's diploma Ingenieur diploma Doctorandus diploma Master's diploma Doctor diploma Official Academic Transcript / Grade Report / Diploma Supplement for each program 	
Notos		

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents may be issued in Dutch and/or in English. If you are submitting the English version, please also submit the Dutch version.

Updated 9/18/2024



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NETHERLANDS ANTILLES		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 Hoger Algemeen Voortgezet Onderwijs/HAVO / Voorbereidend Wetenschappelijk Onderwijs/VWO or similar MBO or VMBO programs Final Cijferlijst for completed programs (needed for Grade Evaluation only) 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Bachelor's diploma Ingenieur diploma Doctorandus diploma Master's diploma Doctor diploma Official Academic Transcript / Grade Report / Diploma Supplement for each program 	

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents may be issued in Dutch and/or in English. If you are submitting the English version, please also submit the Dutch version.

Updated 9/18/2024



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NEW ZEALAND		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	State-issued Form 7 / National Certificate of Educational Achievement University Entrance / Higher School Certificate, etc.	
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma / National Diploma Bachelor's degree Honours Bachelor's degree Graduate / Postgraduate Certificate / Diploma Master's degree Doctorate degree Official Transcript of Academic Record for each program 	

Notes

- The secondary school transcript and university transcript usually confirm graduation or award of the degree, respectively. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- For all levels of study, please have official documents sent directly by the institution or via MyEquals [https://www.myequals.edu.au]. Documents that can be verified through NZQA [https://www.nzqa.govt.nz] are also accepted.
- Documents are generally issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NICARAGUA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Bachiller / Bachillerato diploma
	Bachiller Técnico / Maestro de Educación Primaria diploma
High School	Certificado de Notas (transcript)
	Técnico / Técnico Superior diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Profesor de Educación Media diploma
	Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma
	Especialista diploma
	Maestría diploma
	Certificación de Notas (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.

Updated 7/2/2021



<u>www.aes-edu.org</u> <u>info@aes-edu.org</u> / +1-813-374-2020

NIGERIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Certificates issued by the West African Examinations Council or the National Examinations Council for all examinations taken [see Notes] School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]
Post-Secondary / University	 National Diploma Higher National Diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcripts for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- If the West African Examinations Council (WAEC) exams were taken from 1999 to present, share your digital certificate through via the website, https://www.waec.org/
- Color scan of pre-1999 WAEC certificates, as well as all NECO certificates, are accepted.
 Certificates must be accompanied by a PIN and serial number or token number for verification. [https://www.waecdirect.org/ or http://www.mynecoexams.com/]
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the West African Examinations Council
- Documents are issued in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NORTH MACEDONIA		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 Svidetelstvo za zavreno sredno obrazovanie [Диплома за положен завршен испит за гимназиско образование] / Secondary School Leaving Certificate Certificate / Transcript of grades for each year 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma Bachelor's degree diploma Master's degree diploma Doktor diploma Official Transcript/Supplement to the Diploma [уверение] 	
Notes	,	

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Documents are issued in Macedonian, may also be issued in Albanian and/or English Updated 9/18/2024



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

NORWAY	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Vitnemål for Videregående Opplæring, showing exams and grades
High School	School-issued transcript (for incomplete programs only)
Post-Secondary / University	 Høgeskolekandidat diploma Bachelor's diploma Candidatus Magisterii diploma Master's diploma Magister Artium diploma Doktor / Ph.D. diploma Official Diploma Supplement or Karakterutskrift /transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Contact the Diploma Registry [https://www.vitnemalsportalen.no/].
- Documents are issued in Norwegian, bilingually in Norwegian and in English or in English.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PAKISTAN – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
	Secondary School Certificate (Standard X / 10 th grade)	
Secondary /	Higher Secondary Certificate, Intermediate Certificate or Pre-	
High School	University Certificate (Standard XII / 12 th grade)	
	School-issued transcript [only for incomplete program]	
	Technical diploma	
Post-Secondary	Bachelor's diploma	
Post-Secondary / University ORIGINALS Required	Post-graduate diploma	
	Master's diploma	
	Doctorate diploma	
	Complete set of individual statements of marks or transcript for each	
	program	

Notes

- Original documents are required for university study. Our office will not accept electronic copies of university documents.
- In some cases, we may accept color scans of Standard X and XII documents. Results must be able to be verified online; each board has its own mechanism for verifying and years that can be verified. Original documents submitted will also be verified, if possible.
- Standard X and Standard XII certificates should be issued by the examining board, not by the school. School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by external examining boards.
- A complete set of individual statements of marks for each university degree is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and *strongly recommended and preferred* for General Evaluations. Some institutions, especially private, do only issue transcripts, which will be also accepted.
- Documents are issued in English or sometimes bilingually in English and Urdu.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PALESTINE – ORIGINALS required		
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required	
Secondary / High School	State-issued Secondary School Certificate / Tawjihi	
Post-Secondary / University	 Intermediate Diploma Bachelor's degree diploma Teaching Diploma Higher Diploma Master's degree diploma Doctorate degree diploma Academic Transcript / Grade Report for each program 	
Notes		

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Documents are generally issued in English and/or Arabic.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PANAMA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Bachiller diploma Maestro Normal/Maestro de Enseñanza Primaria diploma Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
Post-Secondary / University	 Técnico diploma Enfermera / Profesor or similar diploma Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma Postgrados diploma Maestría diploma Doctor diploma Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado*. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Spanish. In cases where the institution issues the documents in English, both Spanish and English should be submitted.

Updated 6/8/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PARAGUAY	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Bachiller diploma
High School	Certificado de Estudios (transcript)
	Técnico diploma
	Profesor diploma
Post-Secondary	Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma
/ University	Maestro / Magister diploma
,	Doctorado / Doctor diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program
Notes	

Notes

- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an Acta de Grado. If both documents are submitted, only one will be used in the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Spanish.

Updated 7/22/2022



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PERU	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Certificado Oficial de Estudios
Post-Secondary / University	 Título de Técnico diploma Grado de Bachiller diploma Título de Licenciatura or Título Profesional diploma Magister / Maestría diploma Doctorado diploma Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Color scans of university transcripts and diplomas or *Acta de Grado* (graduation certificate) will be accepted. The degree will be verified [https://enlinea.sunedu.gob.pe/]; if we are unable to verify, officials will be required. There may also be some instances where an official university transcript will be required, regardless. Some transcripts may be verified through a university portal also (the *Certificación de Estudios* will include the verification information, if this is the case).
- Documents are issued in Spanish.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PHILIPPINES	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	High School Diploma / Katibayan / Katunayan
High School	Secondary Student's Permanent Record / Form A-137
	Associate diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Bachelor's / Batsilyer diploma
	Master's / Masterado diploma
	Doctorate/ <i>Doktor</i> diploma
	Official Transcript of Records for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- For students completing the traditional ten-year primary/secondary program, the Permanent Record should include grades 7-10 and that is all that is required. For students completing the new system (12 years), please submit Permanent Records that include grades 9-12.
- The Permanent Records and Transcript of Records usually confirm graduation or award of the degree, respectively. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- Most secondary transcripts have an imprinted seal; this seal must come through on the electronic documents for the documents to be accepted.
- Most documents are issued in English. Some diplomas may be bilingual in English and Filipino, or in Filipino only.

Updated 06/01/2023



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

POLAND	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	State-issued Świadectwo Dojrzałości
High School	Świadectwo Ukończenia, if Świadectwo Dojrzałości not awarded
Post-Secondary / University	Licencjat / Inzynier degree
	Magister degree
	Doktor degree
	Official Arkusz Ocen / Indeks [for older programs] / Transcript /
	Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- If the Świadectwo Dojrzałości does not include the course listing/grade report, then the Świadectwo Ukończenia must also be submitted.
- Documents are generally issued in Polish, in English or bilingually.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

PUERTO RICO	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Escuela Superior / High School diploma
High School	Escuela Superior transcript (if confirms graduation)
Post-Secondary	a N/A soo Notes helew
/ University	N/A – see Notes below
Notes	

Notes

- Puerto Rico is part of the United States and United States education encompasses Puerto Rico education. An evaluation is not normally needed for study completed in Puerto Rico.
 Please confirm with your institution before applying that an evaluation is needed.
- This office only provides General Evaluations for secondary education for Puerto Rico. It
 does not provide Grade Evaluations or Comprehensive Evaluations for Puerto Rico, and it
 does not evaluate university-level study for Puerto Rico at all.
- Documents may be issued in Spanish, English or bilingually.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ROMANIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	State-issued Diplomă de Bacalaureat
High School	State-issued Certificat de Absolvire a Liceului
Post-Secondary / University	 Certificat de Absolvire Diplomă de Licenţă Diplomă de Studii Aprofundate / Diplomă de Absolvire / Diplomă de Master Diplomă de Doctor în Ştiinţe / Diplomă de Doctor Official Foaia matricolă / Transcript / Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- The *Diplomă de Bacalaureat (or similar document)* should include the course listing/grade report.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the program has not been completed.
- Documents are generally issued in Romanian, in English or bilingually.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

RUSSIA	
	I
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	• Аттестат о среднем (полном) общем Образовании / Attestation of Complete Secondary School
	• профессионально-техническое училище Диплом / vocational school diploma
	School-issued Transcript for incomplete programs
	• Диплом бакалавра / Bachelor's Diploma
	• Диплом специалиста / Specialist Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	• Диплом магистра / Master's Diploma
	• Диплом кандидата наук / Candidate Nauk Diploma
	• Диплом доктора наук / Doctor Nauk Diploma
	• Приложение к диплому / Diploma Supplement [complete program]
	or Transcript [incomplete program] for each program

Notes

- Color scans of both the Attestat and university transcripts and diplomas will be accepted.
 Graduation will be verified [https://obrnadzor.gov.ru/gosudarstvennye-uslugi-i-funkczii/7701537808-gosfunction/formirovanie-i-vedenie-federalnogo-reestra-svedenij-o-dokumentah-ob-obrazovanii-i-ili-o-kvalifikaczii-dokumentah-ob-obuchenii/]; if we are unable to verify, verification will be required. Evaluations will not be released until a positive response is received.
- Depending on the dates of study, the Diploma is issued with an Appendix or a Diploma Supplement.
- The кандидата наук and доктора наук are research-based doctoral degrees. If the diploma does not list the field of research, please submit documentation that demonstrates the field the study.
- If the program length of the university degree was shortened because a профессионально-техническое училище was completed, please also include documents for this qualification.
- Documents are generally issued in Russian; some institutions may issue documents bilingually in Russian and in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

RWANDA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Advanced General Certificate of Education / Advanced General Certificate of Secondary Education / diplôme d' études secondaires School-issued transcript (only for incomplete program)
Post-Secondary / University	 Brevet de Technicien Supérieur / Diploma of Education Higher National Diploma / Advanced Diploma Baccalauréat / Licence / Maîtrise / Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Official Relevé de Notes / Transcript for each semester / year of each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves /* Transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- For secondary / high school, school-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Traditionally, documents were issued in French. Since 2009, documents are mostly issued in English, or bilingually in English and in French.

Updated 05/08/2023



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SAINT KITTS AND NEVIS	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SAINT LUCIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and **strongly recommended and preferred** for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SAINT VINCENT AND THE GRENADINES	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SAUDI ARABI	4
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	General Secondary Education Certificate / Tawjihiyah
• •	Secondary Vocational School Diploma
High School	General Secondary Education Transcript
	Diploma
	Bachelor's degree diploma
Post-Secondary	Master's degree diploma
/ University	Higher Diploma
	Doctor of Philosophy diploma
	Academic Transcript for each program
Notes	
Documents are	generally issued in English and/or Arabic.
Updated 6/8/2021	



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SENEGAL	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Diplôme de Bachelier de l'Enseignement du Second Degré / Brevet de Technicien / Baccalauréat Technique State-issued Relevé de Notes School-issued transcripts for each year (only for incomplete programs)
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales, or similar degree Licence diploma Maîtrise diploma Official Relevé de Notes for each semester / year of each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For undergraduate study, please submit all diplomas and Relevés (i.e. DEUG, Licence and Maîtrise)
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are issued in French.

Updated 05/08/2023



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SERBIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Diploma o završenoj srednjoj školi / Диплома о положеном матурском испиту [Diploma of Acquired Secondary Education] сведочанство [Certificate/Transcript], listing final grades for each year of study
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma Višeg Obrazovanja Diploma visokog obrazovanja Magistar Nauka / Magistar Umetnosti diploma PhD diploma Official Transcript or Diploma Supplement (for each degree)
Notes	

- Documents are issued in Serbian

Updated 9/18/2024



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SIERRA LEONE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Certificates issued by the West African Examinations Council for all examinations taken [see Notes below] School-issued transcript [only for incomplete programs]
Post-Secondary / University	 Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctoral diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans in high resolution are acceptable for diplomas.
- We require the submission of **both the transcripts and diploma** for all post-secondary study, for all types of evaluations.
- Color scans of WAEC certificates are accepted. Certificates must be accompanied by a PIN and serial number for verification of all results [https://www.waecsierra-leone.org/]
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the West African Examinations Council.
- Documents are issued in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Required Documentation
General Certificate of Education (Ordinary and Advanced Levels)
School-issued transcript (incomplete programs only)
Diploma
Bachelor's degree diploma
Master's degree diploma
Ph.D. degree diploma
Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Color scans of diplomas are accepted. If the university has a mechanism to verify degrees online, we may be able to accept a color scan of the transcript.
- Please request a Certifying Statement of Results (for the Ordinary and Advanced Levels) to be sent to our office from the examination board.
- School-issued high school documents are not required, except in cases where the student
 has not been examined by the external examination board, such as the Ministry of
 Education.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SOUTH AFRICA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	State-issued National Senior Certificate / Senior Certificate [prior to 2008]
Post-Secondary / University	 National Certificate/ National Higher Certificate / National Diploma / Higher National Diploma or similar qualifications Bachelor's degree Bachelor's Honours degree Master's degree Doctorate degree Official transcript of Academic Record for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- The National Senior Certificate is generally issued by UMALASI; however, some private examination boards are also recognized.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the program has not been completed. In these cases, subject certificates may be accepted.
- The university transcript usually confirms graduation or award of the degree. If this is the case, a separate diploma generally does not need to be submitted.
- Documents are generally issued in English. Some institutions may issue documents in Afrikaans or bilingually.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SPAIN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Bachillerato diploma Título de Técnico Especialista diploma Historial Academico (transcript)
Post-Secondary / University	 Técnico diploma Graduado diploma Licenciatura / Título Profesional diploma Licenciado / Título Profesional diploma Máster/Especialista/Experto (Título Propio) Máster Universitario diploma Doctor diploma Official Historial Academico (transcript) or Diploma Supplement for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. If the Historial Academico can
 be verified through an online portal, this office may be able to accept color scans in high
 resolution. If we are unable to successfully verify the Historial Academico online, the
 official Historial Academico will be required. Color scans in high resolution of the diplomas
 are acceptable.
- If the final diploma has not been issued, please submit the *Certificación Academica* for evaluation (it must be recently issued; otherwise, it will not be considered).
- Documents are issued in Spanish or bilingually in Spanish and in a regional language, such as Catalan or Basque. Some institutions issue diploma supplements in English; however, it is relatively rare.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SRI LANKA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	General Certificate of Education (Ordinary and Advanced Levels)
High School	School-issued transcript (incomplete programs only)
	Certificate / Diploma
	Bachelor's degree diploma
Post-Secondary	Master's degree diploma
/ University	Post Graduate Certificate / Diploma
	Doctoral degree diploma
	Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Documents are generally issued in English.
- School-issued high school documents are not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the external examination board.
- Results Slips are not accepted for the General Certificates of Education, please submit the final Certificate.
- It is recommended that both the General Certificates of Education (Ordinary and Advanced Levels) are submitted for evaluation.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SUDAN – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
Secondary / High School	State-issued Sudan Secondary School Certificate or Sudan School Certificate
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma Bachelor's degree diploma Postgraduate Diploma Master's degree diploma Doctor of Philosophy diploma Academic Transcript for each program
Notes	

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- Documents are issued in English and/or in Arabic.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SWEDEN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Avgångsbetyg / Slutbetyg från Gymnasieskola or Högskoleförberedande Examen Avgångsbetyg / Slutbetyg från Komvux
Post-Secondary / University	 School-issued Transcript (for incomplete programs only) Yrestekniskexamen Högskoleexamen Kandidatexamen Magisterexamen Licentiatexamen Doktorsexamen Studieintyg/ Diploma Supplement / Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Alternatively, documents can
 be sent to directly to our office through Ladok [https://www.student.ladok.se/] or client
 provided if the transcript is verifiable online. Color scans in high resolution of the diploma
 are acceptable.
- The final certificates for secondary study should also include the complete transcript for said study.
- Documents may be issued in Swedish, English or both.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SWITZERLAND		
Level of Study	Required Documentation	
Secondary / High School	 Maturity Certificate / Maturitatszeugnis / Certificat de Maturité / Baccalauréat / Attestato di Maturità School-issued transcript (only for incomplete programs) 	
Post-Secondary / University	 Certificate of Competence / Fähigkeitszeugnis / Certificat de capacité / Attestato di capacità / Attestat da qualificaziun Diploma FH, or similar degree Lizentiat / Licence / Licenza diploma Diploma di Perfezionamento / Diploma di Specializzazione / Master diploma Doktorat / Doctorat / Doctorate diploma Official Transcript / Grade Report / Diploma Supplement for each program 	

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- For secondary / high school, school-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents may be issued in English, French, German, Italian, Romansch, or in any combination of these languages.

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

SYRIA – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
Secondary /	State-issued Certificate of General Secondary Education / General
High School	Secondary School Certificate (شهادة الثانوية العامة)
	• Technical diploma (دبلوم تقني)
	 Bachelor's diploma (أجازة)
Post-Secondary	• Higher diploma (دبلوم عالي)
/ University	 Master's diploma (ماجستير)
	• Doctoral diploma (دکتوراه)
	Transcript for each program

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- If verification is deemed necessary for the documents submitted, please expect a long delay in the release of the evaluation.
- Documents are issued in Arabic. Select institutions may issue documents in English or bilingually in English and in Arabic.



Updated 6/8/2021

Created by ACADEMIC EVALUATION SERVICES, INC. exclusively for our clients.

www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TAIWAN	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	High School Certificate of Graduation
High School	High School transcript
Post-Secondary / University	 Junior College Bachelor's degree Master's degree Doctoral degree Transcript of Academic Record for each program
Notes	
Documents are generally issued in English. Some institutions may issue them bilingually, in	
Chinese and English.	



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TANZANIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Certificate of Secondary Education (CSE)
	Advanced Certificate of Secondary Education (ACSE)
	School-issued transcript [only for incomplete programs]
	Certificate / Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	Bachelor's degree diploma
	Postgraduate Certificate / Diploma
	Master's degree diploma
	Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the National Examinations Council.
- Statements of Results are not accepted for either the CSE or ACSE; please submit the final certificates issued by the National Examinations Council.
- The ACSE is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 10/28/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

THAILAND	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Matayom VI / Higher Secondary School Certificate Paw War Chaw / Certificate of Vocational Graduation High School Transcript
Post-Secondary / University	 Associate degree Bachelor's degree Master's degree Doctoral degree Transcript of Academic Record for each program
Notes	
Documents are generally issued in English; only rarely are they issued only in Thai.	
Updated 6/8/2021	



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TOGO	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Baccalauréat State-issued Relevé de Notes School-issued transcript / grade reports [ONLY for incomplete programs]
Post-Secondary / University	 Brevet de Technicien Supérieur Diplôme d'Études Universitaires Générales, or similar degree Licence diploma Maîtrise diploma Diplôme d'Ingenieur Diplôme d'Études Supérieures / Master diploma Doctorat diploma Official Relevé de Notes for each year of each program

Notes

- Official or attested *Reléves* are required for all post-secondary study.
- If study was completed before the L-M-D reform, please submit all degrees earned (for example, if the *Maîtrise* is the final degree, the *Licence* and the DUEG should also be submitted) for all evaluations.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final state-issued *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.
- Documents are issued in French.

Updated 05/08/2023



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma Bachelor's diploma Master's diploma Doctorate diploma Official transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Unofficial Results Slips will not be accepted. If the final Certificate is lost, please request a
 Statement of Results sent directly to this office from Caribbean Examinations Commission
 [https://www.cxc.org/] or the Overseas Examination Commission
 [http://www.overseasexams.org.jm/]
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council or another external examination board.
- If a three-year degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and **strongly recommended and preferred** for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Baccalauréat de l'Enseignement Secondaire State-issued Relevé de Notes School-issued transcript / grade reports [only for incomplete programs]
Post-Secondary / University	 Diplôme d'Études Universitaires du Premier Cycle, or similar degree [pre-LMD reform] Licence and Maîtrise [pre-LMD reform] diplomas Diplôme d'Études Approfondies / Diplôme d'Études Supérieures Spécialisées [pre-LMD reform] Licence [post-LMD reform] diploma Master's / Mastère diploma [post-LMD reform] Doctorat diploma [pre- and post-LMD reform] Relevé de Notes for each semester / year of each program

Notes

- Transcripts at all levels are generally issued in French, while diplomas may be issued in Arabic, in French, or bilingually.
- Either a diploma or the *Attestation de Reussite* is acceptable to show the final degree at all levels of education.
- For the both pre- and post -LMD systems, please submit all documents/degrees (i.e. Diplôme d'Études Universitaires, Licence and Maîtrise or both the Licence and Master's)
- For secondary / high school, please only submit the final *Relevé de Notes*. School-issued transcripts are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination board.

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TURKEY	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Lise Diplomasi
High School	Öğrenin Belgesi / Transkript / Grade Report
Post-Secondary / University	Meslek Yüksek Okulu Diplomasi / Ön Lisans Derecesi
	Lisans Diplomasi
	Yüksek Lisans Diplomasi
	Doktora Diplomasi
	Transkript / Grade Report / Diploma Supplement for each program
High School Post-Secondary	 Öğrenin Belgesi / Transkript / Grade Report Meslek Yüksek Okulu Diplomasi / Ön Lisans Derecesi Lisans Diplomasi Yüksek Lisans Diplomasi Doktora Diplomasi

Notes

- If the *Transkript* can be verified through an online portal [https://www.turkiye.gov.tr/], this office may be able to accept color scans in high resolution. If we are unable to successfully verify the *Transkript* online, the official *Transkript* will be required. Color scans in high resolution of the diplomas are acceptable.
- Certificates of Graduation issued for high school are also verifiable through the
 government portal. This office strongly recommends that verifiable documents are issued
 for all levels of study. If the document is verifiable, color scans are accepted; if we are
 unable to verify graduation, then official documents will be required. Color scans of the
 high school *Transckipts* will be accepted with verifiable Certificates of Graduation.
- Documents are generally issued in Turkish, in English or bilingually.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
	Caribbean Secondary Education Certificate (CSEC) or General
Secondary /	Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level
High School	Caribbean Advanced Proficiency Examination (CAPE) or General
	Certificate of Education, Advanced Level
	Diploma in Teaching, Nursing, Associate diploma
Post-	Bachelor's diploma
Secondary /	Master's diploma
University	Doctorate diploma
,	Official Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- Transcripts for CXC examinations can be requested at https://www.cxc.org/.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where
 the student has not been examined by the Caribbean Examinations Council (CXC) or
 another external examination board.
- If a three-year bachelor's degree was completed at the University of the West Indies or another university, please also submit the CAPE or previous study. It is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and strongly recommended and preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Required Documentation
Uganda Certificate of Education (UCE)
Uganda Advanced Certificate of Education (UACE)
Certificate of Education / National Certificate I, II, III
National Diploma / Ordinary Diploma / Certificate / Diploma
Bachelor's degree
Postgraduate Diploma
Master's degree
Doctor of Philosophy degree
Official Transcript of Academic Record for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- All final secondary school credentials should be issued by the external examination board, such as the Uganda National Examinations Board, Uganda Business and Technical Examination Boards, etc.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by external examining bodies.
- Unofficial Results Slips will not be accepted.
- The UACE is required for Comprehensive Evaluations, as it contains coursework considered undergraduate study. It is **strongly recommended and preferred** that it is submitted with the bachelor's degree for the General Evaluation
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 7/22/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

UKRAINE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 State-issued Атестат про повну загальну середню освіту / Certificate of Complete Secondary Education School-issued Transcript for incomplete programs
Post-Secondary / University	 диплом молодшого спеціаліста / Junior Specialist Diploma or диплом молодшого бакалавра / Junior Bachelor's Diploma диплом бакалавра / Bachelor's Diploma диплом спеціаліста / Specialist Diploma диплом магістра / Master's Diploma Кандидат наук / Candidate Nauk or Доктор / Doctor Додаток до диплома / Diploma Supplement for each program [complete program]

Notes

- Color scans of both the Attestat and university transcripts and diplomas will be accepted.
 Graduation will be verified [https://info.edbo.gov.ua/]; if we are unable to verify,
 verification will be required. Evaluations will not be released until a positive response is
 received.
- We will also accept documents issued by DIIA [https://diia.gov.ua/].
- Depending on the dates of study, the Diploma is issued with an Appendix or a Diploma Supplement.
- The Кандидат наук and Доктор are research-based doctoral degrees. If the diploma does not list the field of research, please submit documentation that demonstrates the field the study.
- Documents are generally issued in Ukrainian; some institutions may issue documents bilingually in Ukrainian and in English. Older documents may also be issued in Russian.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Secondary / High School	Required Documentation State-issued Shahadat Al-Thanawiya Al-Amma / General Secondary Certificate Examination
	State-issued Technical Secondary Diploma
Post-Secondary / University	 Diploma / Associate Degree / Higher Diploma Bachelor's degree diploma Postgraduate Diploma Master's degree diploma Doctor of Philosophy diploma Academic Transcript for each program
Notes	



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

UNITED KINGDOM	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 General Certificate of Secondary Education (GCSE) or General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level (O-Levels) General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level or Advanced Subsidiary Level (A-Levels) Scottish Certificate of Education or Scottish Qualifications Certificate (Ordinary or Standard) Scottish Qualification Certificate (Higher Grade or Advanced Higher Grade)
Post-Secondary / University	 National Vocational Qualifications, including certificate or diploma programs on the National Qualifications Framework or its predecessors. Foundation Diploma Bachelor's Diploma Postgraduate Certificate or Diploma Master's Diploma Doctorate Diploma Official Transcripts for any of the above credentials

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- GCSE's, A-Levels, and similar credentials should be issued by the examining body, not by the school. For older exam boards visit https://www.gov.uk/replacement-exam-certificate/if-your-old-exam-board-no-longer-exists.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by external examining bodies.
- Unofficial Results Slips will not be accepted.
- The A-levels, or the equivalent qualification, are required for Comprehensive Evaluations. It is **strongly recommended and preferred** that it is also submitted for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English

Updated 9/18/2024



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

UNITED STATES MINOR OUTLYING ISLANDS (US TERRITORIES) – PUERTO RICO. GUAM. US VIRGIN ISLANDS

	,
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	Study from US territories falls under the US education system. It does not require an evaluation.
Post-Secondary / University	Study in the US territories falls under the US education systems. It does not require an evaluation.

Notes

Study completed in the United States, including all fifty states, the District of Columbia, and the inhabited territories of Puerto Rico, Guam, the U.S. Virgin Islands, the Northern Mariana Islands, and American Samoa, does not require an evaluation.

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary / High School	 Ўрта маълумот тўғрисида шаҳодатнома / O'rta ma'lumot to'g'risida shahodatnoma / аттестат о среднем образовании / Certificate of Secondary Education with table of grades Diplomi / Диплом / Diploma from Professional School Diplomiga ilova / Приложение к диплому / Diploma Supplement [for Professional School]
Post-Secondary / University	 Bakalavr Diplomi / Диплом бакалавра / Bachelor's Diploma Magistr Diplomi / Диплом магистра / Master's Diploma Fanlar Nomzodi Diplomi / Диплом кандидата наук / Candidate Nauk Diploma Fanlar Doktori Diplomi / Диплом доктора наук / Doctor Nauk Diploma Diplomiga ilova / Приложение к диплому / Diploma Supplement [complete program] or Академик маълумотнома / Академическая справка / Academic Record [incomplete program] for each program

- The Fanlar Nomzodi / кандидата наук and Fanlar Doktori / доктора наук are research-based degrees. If the diploma does not state the field of study, please submit documentation that does demonstrate the field the study
- Documents are issued in Uzbek, Russian or bilingually.

Updated 3/6/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

VENEZUELA – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
Secondary /	Título de Bachiller or Título de Educación Media General diploma
High School	Certificación de Calificaciones (transcript)
Post-Secondary / University	Técnico Superior diploma
	Título de Licenciado diploma
	Título Profesional diploma
	Título de Especialista diploma
	Título de Maestría diploma
	Título de Doctor or Doctorado diploma
	Certificación de Estudios (transcript) for each program

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- For secondary study, the *Certificación de Calificaciones* (transcript) should include grades 7 through 11.
- Degrees can be documented by either a diploma or an *Acta de Grado* (graduation certificate).
- Documents are issued in Spanish.



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

VIETNAM	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Bằng Tốt nghiệp Phổ thông Trung học
High School	Học Bà (student record / study book)
Post-Secondary / University	 Bằng Tốt Nghiệp Cao Đăng diploma Bằng Tốt Nghiệp Đại Học / Bằng Cử Nhân diploma Bằng Thắc Sỉ diploma Tiến Sĩ diploma Bằng Điểm (transcript) for each program
Notos	1 - David Diem (cransoribe) for each broßtam

Notes

• Secondary education documents are issued in Vietnamese only. Post-secondary transcripts are generally issued in Vietnamese with some programs' transcripts issued in English. Diplomas are issued in Vietnamese or bilingually in Vietnamese and English.

Updated 6/4/2021



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

YEMEN – ORIGINALS required	
Level of Study	Required Documentation – ORIGINALS Required
Secondary /	State-issued Al-Thanawiya / both General Secondary Education
High School	Certificate and Vocational/Agricultural Education Certificate
	Diploma
	Licence degree
Post-Secondary	Bachelor's degree diploma
/ University	Postgraduate Diploma
	Master's degree diploma
	Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Original documents are required. Our office will not accept electronic copies of documents.
- If the General Secondary Education Certificate examination was taken after 2020, our office may be able to verify the results [http://www.yemenexam.com/]. In this case, a high quality, color scan is acceptable. If we are unable to verify the results, an evaluation will not be issued.
- Documents are generally issued in English and/or Arabic.



info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ZAMBIA	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	Zambian School Certificate Examination / General Certificate of
1	Education, Ordinary Level (GCE-Level)
High School	 School-issued transcript [only for incomplete programs]
	Certificate / Diploma
	Bachelor's degree diploma
Post-Secondary	Postgraduate Certificate / Diploma
/ University	Master's degree diploma
-	Doctoral diploma
	Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study. Alternatively, verified documents may sent to our office directly from ZAQA
 [https://www.zaqa.gov.zm/learners/#services]; verified secondary examinations may be sent by ZAQA also.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by an external examination body.
- Statements of Results/results slips are not accepted for the secondary examinations; please submit the final certificates issued by the examinations body
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 11/16/2022



www.aes-edu.org info@aes-edu.org / +1-813-374-2020

ZIMBABWE	
Level of Study	Required Documentation
Secondary /	General Certificate of Education, Ordinary Level (GCE-O Level) General insurant formula for incomplete and groups of
High School	School-issued transcript [only for incomplete programs]
Post-Secondary / University	 General Certificate of Education, Advanced Level (GCE-A Level) Certificate / Diploma Bachelor's degree diploma Postgraduate Certificate / Diploma Master's degree diploma Doctoral diploma Official Academic Transcript for each program

Notes

- Official transcripts are required for all post-secondary study.
- School-issued high school documents are normally not required, except in cases where the student has not been examined by ZIMSEC
- Statements of Results/results slips are not accepted for either the GCE examinations;
 please submit the final certificates issued by the examinations body
- The GCE-A Level is required for Comprehensive Evaluations and *strongly recommended and* preferred for General Evaluations.
- Documents are issued in English.

Updated 11/16/2022